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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  SCANNELL - NEWBURGH COMMERCE CENTER    
PROJECT NO.:   21-21 
PROJECT LOCATION:  124 ROUTE 17K 

SECTION 95, BLOCK 1, LOT 58 
REVIEW DATE:   9 SEPTEMBER 2022 
MEETING DATE:  15 SEPTEMBER 2022 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: WHITEMAN OSTERMAN & HANNA, LLC/DAVID EVERETT  

 
1. The project is proposing to modify the previously approved drainage scheme from the property.  

Approved plans depict drainage within the NYSDOT 17K right-of-way from the site access drive in an 
easterly direction discharging to the stream which crosses under NYS Route 17K from a north to 
south direction in the vicinity of the Air Guard access drive.  Current proposal is to convey runoff 
from the Stormwater Management Facilities to the rear of the property through an easement on the 
KIA site to the same stream.  Previous Grading/Drainage Plans identify curb cuts to allow runoff 
from the easterly access parking areas to discharge to a swale in a southerly direction to 
bioretention Basin #2.  Modified grading for the newly proposed pipe eliminates the swale.  In 
addition one of the previously identified curb cuts appears to be removed from the plan sheet.  The 
applicants representative are requested to evaluate the location of this swale.  
 

2. A copy of the executed easement the adjoining property owner should be submitted for Dominic 
Cordisco’s review. 
 

3. A retaining wall has been proposed along the portion of the routing new pipe.   
 

4. It is noted that the proposed 30 inch diameter pipe is approximately 25 feet deep for an extensive 
run.  It is unclear if the applicants have geotechnical information regarding the presence of rock in 
the vicinity of the project.  Will blasting be required for installation of the pipe at 25 ft. depth. 
 

5. The applicants representatives are requested to provide design information that the 30 inch pipe at 
.5% can convey the anticipated peak flow from the Stormwater Management Facilities. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
PJH/kbw

 






